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FUMC FINANCIALS

COMMITTE EXPENSES YTD THRU February 2018
Conference Apportionment $                    0
Communication $               785.66
Personnel $         45,983.42
Education $               160.79
Caring and Evangelism $                 41.29
Membership Activity $             (64.08)
Worship $                 85.18
Board of Trustees $          18,875.11
Administration $            2,020.18
Finance $                113.74
Youth/College $                 11.50

TOTAL EXPENSES $         68,012.79
GIFTS RECEIVED YTD THRU Feb $   67,286.21
BALANCE $         -726.58

Thank you for your continued support of the ministries and programs 
at First United Methodist Church.  Your tithing reaches many.  We 
remind you that there are several ways to contribute to FUMC:  
Sunday offering, mail (contact office about envelope program), on-line 
giving through our website: www.fumcgreeley.org and automatic 
giving (this is set up through the office).   Speak with Kathy if you have 
any questions.  

Grocery Cards
Did you know the church is enrolled in the Community Giving Grocery Card 

Program? If you do your grocery shopping at King Soopers or Safeway please 
consider using a re-loadable grocery card. The cards are very easy to use. Just 
load up whatever amount you choose at either the service counter or a register and 
then shop! Each time you load the card, the church gets a percentage of that 
amount back. The cards cost $5 (they come with a $5 balance already loaded) and 
are available in the office.

Bus Update

Bus update � after a lengthy stint in the repair shop the bus has 
been fixed and is rolling. If you or someone you know would like a ride 
please give the office a call. Thank you for your patience.

www.fumcgreeley.org
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Doug & Georgia Fitch 04/01 57 years
John & Martha Bandy 04/10 53 years

Jerry Isbell 03/12/18
Mary Jane Niemann 03/16/18
Ralph Boehner 03/19/18

Do you know someone who could use a shawl, scarf, port pillow, or �comfort� 
square? A reminder that this ministry is still alive and well. We have a nice choice 
available including a couple of quilted shawls. Just contact the church office at 353-
5522 or Raylene Shively at shivelyray@gmail.com or 576-0868.

Gerry Bertelsen 04/04 97 yrs
Zetta Scheel 04/05 82 yrs
Ed Fielder 04/13 92 yrs
Betty Kopsa 04/18 89 yrs
Mary Bear 04/18 88 yrs
Darrell Rains 04/18 87 yrs
Helen Nelson 04/19 90 yrs
Donald Lutz 04/20 82 yrs
Bob Bernd 04/20 80 yrs
Neva Adams 04/21 85 yrs
Jerry Benner 04/23 80 yrs
Anita Warmbrod 04/26 83 yrs
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A few activities that are coming up!

Easter Egg Hunt

We had a successful Community Easter Egg Hunt on the 24th of March. 
Kids of all ages came out to enjoy the festivities. Thank you to everyone who 
donated candy and eggs to this event!

Youth news

The Youth painted the Youth-room over spring break and have received a number of compliments 
on how much brighter it looks. There will be some additions to the room coming soon and we will 
hopefully have an 'open house' celebration for everyone to come and check out the finished product.

The Pantry continues to thrive and we have received some very generous food donations recently 
that will help the people in need immensely. I was actually contacted by a church in California who 
read about our pantry and were thinking of starting their own. We communicated back and forth a 
bit about the pros and cons and they will present the idea to their council.

Sunday School

The Sunday School kids sang on Palm Sunday and they continue digging into the Bible 
during Sunday school class. We have a great group of kids who are eager to participate in class and 
earn their incentive stickers! This past session, we collected just under $50 in our offering that 
was put towards Habitat for Humanity! We will decide as a group where we want our next offering 
to go. Previously we sent money to Heifer International to purchase rabbits and a portion of a pig.

VBS

Mark your calendars as we have picked a date for VBS! Monday, June 4th-Thursday, June 7th 
from 5:30pm until 8:00pm. If you would like to volunteer, please contact me!

As always, thank you again for your continued support!
Nikki Barrios

Education Committee

Education Celebration Sunday will be 4/29/18 during the 10:00 am combined service. A special 
cake will be served during the potluck following this service. Please get in touch with Jennifer Kerr 
if you or anyone you know will be graduating from high school, college or a trade school this year so 
we can celebrate your accomplishment. You can reach Jennifer on her cell at 970-590-3618, please 
call or text your information by April 15th.
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Giftz Clinic

April 8, 2018 Blood pressure clinic 9- 10:30 AM
May 20, 2018 Blood pressure clinic 9- 10:30 AM
June 3, 2018 Blood Pressure clinic 9- 10:30 AM

News from the Giftz Clinic

April is National Alcohol Awareness Month.  Alcoholism is a chronic, progressive disease, 
genetically predisposed and fatal if untreated. However people can and do recover. In fact, 
it is estimated that as many as 20 million individuals and family members are living lives in 
recovery (National Council on Alcohol and Drug Dependence)! This year�s theme is, 
�Changing Attitudes: It�s not a �rite of passage.� �

Alcohol and drug use by young people is extremely dangerous.  Drug and alcohol use 
affects themselves and to society.  It is directly associated with traffic fatalities, violence, 
suicide, educational failure, alcohol overdose, unsafe sex and other problem behaviors.  
Adolescence is a time of risk taking and as alcohol and drugs enter the picture, parents are 
faced with another set of challenges.   Parents often look at underage drinking as a, �rite of 
passage�. Parents have choices to sit back and hope their kids will �get through it,� or they 
can change their attitude and take an active role in learning about alcohol and drugs and 
help their kids do the same. 

Discussing drug and alcohol use with your children can be very uncomfortable, but is well 
worth the effort. Research has shown that kids who have discussions with their parents 
about the dangers of alcohol and drug use are 50% less likely to use these substances than 
those who don�t have the discussions with their children. Alcohol is not a, �rite of passage.� 
Parents can change the attitude and help to reinforce that you can have a good time without 
the use of drugs or alcohol. 

If you, your children, or someone you know is struggling with alcohol or drug abuse, reach 
out to your medical provider.  Alcoholics Anonymous can help your loved one and Al-Anon can 
help the family members.

Blessings, 
Lydia Pyle, Parish Nurse

Worship Commission reminds you that the Prayer Book is located on the table in the 
southeast corner of the sanctuary. Take a moment and share your joys and concerns!
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I would like to thank everyone who has so warmly welcomed me back to directing the 
Praise Team and Band.  Kathy is so much healthier, and I thank God for that, as well as the 
opportunity to minister in music and spoken word here at my church.

Things have certainly been very exciting since I returned.  We lost our drummer and a 
guitarist, hired a keyboardist who can fill both those positions, we lost our 20 year old sound 
board, purchased a new sound board, and all within about two and a half weeks of starting!  
As they say, �The show must go on,� and go on it has.

We would like to welcome Carlos Salazar to the Praise Band.  He has a degree in music, and is a 
professional performance musician.  He has been very eager to get started, and we have already worked 
many hours together.  I look forward to what the Praise Team and Band will be able to provide for the early 
service.  As always, please feel free to contact me with suggestions, and I�ll thank you in advance for 
understanding if I can�t implement every suggestion given.  Please email me at: jp@fumcgreeley.org. 

Going back to our new sound board.  We have been blessed to have found a dealer for an excellent 
brand (Presonus), who has unselfishly given us so much of his time already.  The day he installed it he also 
trained about 10 church members so that we will not be without someone who can at least get some basic 
sound on in the church.  He was very patient with training everyone individually, then working on every 
single microphone and each instrument.  I told him that since he included his time in the cost of the sound 
board (and I already knew that if we had purchased the board anywhere else we would have paid the same 
price WITHOUT installation and training) that I was going to plug his business unabashedly and pray that 
God would bless him with a lot of work.  His name is David Widlund from Englewood, and he works at 
LoanSimple.

Please call him if you need his services.  I know you will enjoy working with him as much as we all did 
the day he installed the board.

In His Service,
Rev J

Attention Methodist Men.  The United Methodist Men of FUMC meet on the third 
Saturday of each month. The April meeting will be on Saturday, April 21 at 7:30 AM. 
We will be meeting at the Egg & I on 10th St. All men are invited. Hope to see you 
there.

.
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United Methodist Women News

Happy Easter and Happy Spring from your Leadership Team. Your leaders and 
17 members fully enjoyed our lunch and the Easter Program by Mary Cay Utterbach 
that took us through the last days of Christ and the symbols that help tell the story, a 
perfect message for Lent. If you still want to participate in the Prayer and Self-Denial 
offering, calendars are available near the west entrance in the flier pockets or simply 

write a check and designate Prayer and Self-Denial. Thanks for your support of United Methodist Women.
When we meet on April 12 we will again meet at 11:30 am for lunch (for the convenience of our guest 

speaker). Our speaker will be a representative from Habitat for Humanity.
We would like to extend our thanks for supporting the Palm Sunday Bake Sale on March 25. This is our 

primary fund raiser for the year and we sincerely appreciate your participation.
We also would like to encourage your attendance at the 2018 Spiritual Life Retreat April 27-29 at YMCA of 

the Rockies in Estes Park. Note: this will be the last retreat in Estes Park as it will be moving in 2019 to 
Colorado Springs. The theme is Spiritual Rhythm led by Sally Vonner, Assistant General Secretary for 
Membership and Leadership Development for United Methodist Women. More information available at 
RMCUMW.org. (Early registration was March 21, but it is not too late to register.)

As our year continues, please watch for A Day Apart, Mission U and other opportunities for sharing with 
other churches in our district and conference. These events will be coming sooner than you think.

�Pennies for Mission� 2017

The Leadership team for Greeley United Methodist Women 
would like to extent our many thanks and appreciation to all who 
continue to support our �pennies�project. We will continue to 
collect pennies each year until United Methodist Women and 
Greeley FUMC have celebrated 150 years in service. Our 

current total for 2018 is $87.63 and the total of giving since we began in 2015 is $1448.72 as 
of March 18.

Please continue to look for information on where the �pennies� are working on the United 
Methodist Women website www.unitedmethodistwomen.org, on Facebook and YouTube as well 
as in the copies of Response and New World Outlook available with our map display in the 
hallway showing the home and world sites supported by United Methodist Women.

As we complete Women�s History Month (March) let us remember that April is National Child 
Abuse Prevention Month.

Raylene Shively, UMW President

www.unitedmethodistwomen.org
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Thanks to everyone who wrote a blessing, signed your name, or 
drew a picture on the roof sheets for the Faith Build House.  By the 
time you read this, the roof will already be on the house.  How 
wonderful for the family to know that God�s blessings surround them.  
Thanks, too, for the donations.  With your donations and money from 
the Local and Global Concerns Commission budget, we donated 
more than $1000 to Habitat for Humanity for the house.

Our grandson, Will, added a picture of a Super Hero to the roof 
sheet to provide extra protection!

Our church will be putting insulation in the home on 
. and working until the job is finished or 3 pm, whichever comes first.  Please sign up 

outside the church office if you can help that day.  You will be called with 
more details.  Lunch will be provided by Greeley Vineyard church, one of 
the 15 churches participating in the Faith Build.
We will be providing the meal for the workers from St. Patrick�s 
Presbyterian Church on Saturday, April 21st.  If you can help with the 
meal, please sign up.  

Thanks for your continued support of Greeley-Weld Habitat for 
Humanity.  If you have questions, please contact Marian Ruge, 
970-584-4199.
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Sewing for Service

Every Wednesday afternoon a group of women meet in Fellowship 
Hall to make quilts.  There are several steps in the quilt-making 
process: designing the top, layering the top, bottom and batting 
(padding) together, sewing around the outside, turning the quilt, 
stitching the edges, tying the knots.  In 2017 Sewing for Service 
made and donated 259 quilts to veterans, Transitional House, 
Department of Social Services, children in new Habitat for Humanity 
homes, and a Woman�s Place.  

New stitchers, designers, quilt-turners, and knot-tiers are always 
welcome!  And, as you can see in the picture, lunch is served!  Please 
join us on Wednesdays! Men are welcome, too.

Something New for Fellowship Time

Cinnamon rolls?  Sweet Bread? Would you like to share some of your homemade 
goodies at Fellowship time?  There is a sign-up sheet for the opportunity to provide 
something different or maybe the same (it is up to you) for Fellowship Time.  

We are asking you to please provide enough for about 48 servings. Be sure to 
leave your email address, text number, or phone number so the office can send out 
reminders.  We have had a nice variety of goodies�..thank you.

Dear Hettinger�s and First United Methodist Church,

If it weren�t for your out pouring of support and love Saylor and I would�ve 
had a very hard Christmas. We can never thank you enough for making our 
holidays so bright. We thank you from the bottom of our heart.

Love Holly & Saylor

The Messenger Deadline

The deadline for the April Messenger is Monday, April 16th. Please send your articles to Ginger at: 
tgjansson@gmail.com. We encourage committee chairs to submit information on your ministry and what you have 
coming up. Also to all FUMC family: if you have a positive story or insight you are welcome to submit these as well. 
We just ask that you keep it brief and positive. Thank you.
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April 30th is a Fifth Sunday! We will have ONE SERVICE at 
10:00 AM, followed by a potluck lunch in the Fellowship Hall. 
We are featuring do-it-yourself entertainment - a talent 
show! Dust off that old flute or guitar; rehearse those dance 
moves, or whatever you do, and share with us! Forms for the 
talent show will be available in the office after Easter.


